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As long as you are familiar with Zhang Fan's and look at the application conditions of
the first Department of orthopedics of the municipal hospital, you will know that it is
specially set up for Zhang Fan. Yang Chengming of the second Department of external
medicine in Quark county has broken his teeth. He also likes orthopedics. He stayed in
the first Department of orthopedics for half a year. This year, he was ready to apply for
the examination. According to the results, his early preparation was in vain.

Zou Pingshan was really unlucky. There were no college students in Quark county
when he didn't enter the examination before. As soon as he took office, the
government issued a policy on the examination and compilation of enterprises and
institutions. All the new college students have applied for places in the city. Those
who have good access and foundation apply for the municipal hospital, but almost
apply for the secondary hospital in the city. Anyway, they don't want to stay in the
county. He didn't leave early or late. Just a few days after he took office, all these
people left. It's strange that the superior doesn't clean up. Then increase revenue and
reduce expenditure. He immediately reported more than 20 places and put his
education in a junior college.

Continuous examinations made Zhang Fan very tired. After the small bedroom of the
county Party committee went to Su Mu's residence, it was taken away by Zou
Pingshan. The director of the office helped move to the hospital dormitory. Zouping
Shanben also wanted to ease the relationship with Zhang Fan. As soon as he inquired,
Zhang Fan also applied for the enrollment examination of the municipal hospital, so he
simply didn't have to pay attention to him. In the Second Foreign Studies Department,
Lao Chen has a much better mental outlook, is much more friendly to people, and is
much better to Li Liang. After all, he was visited by Su Mu Tai.

Zhang Fan still brushes the operation. He used to brush the suture. Now he directly
covers the surgery of general surgery. No one dares to say that Zhang Fan is not
domineering, but the level is too high and the rhythm of rolling. The newly introduced
laparoscope in the hospital, no one will make it except Zhang Fan. As long as you are
willing to do fenestration and drainage of appendix, gallstone, liver cyst and liver
abscess in the county hospital.

Li Liang followed Zhang Fan closely. He went to the laparoscope, and Li Liang went
to help the mirror. When he opened his stomach, Li Liang pulled the hook. Whether he
learns to learn or not, he is a royal assistant of Zhang Fan in Quark county hospital. Li
Liang knows the gap between Li Liang and Zhang Fan. While he is still practicing



knotting, Zhang Fan has dominated the second foreign science department. You can
always learn something from him, No. Zhang Fan doesn't keep secrets. As long as he
is willing to learn, he is willing to teach.

The first and second departments are slightly better. Doctors are generally younger,
energetic and eager to learn. Laparoscopic surgery is a new technology in Quark
county. Not from the director to the inpatient. If Zhang Fan is willing to speak, that
would be great. Zhang Fan explained the difficulties and precautions to them step by
step.

About to leave, Zhang Fan is also a little reluctant. In the confusion of graduation, the
hospital took him in. This is the starting point of his medical career. Here he got the
system, performed the first operation and sent away the first patient who died in his
hand. Although it is a small hospital, the colleagues in the hospital are simple and
lovely. Whether they like it or not is shown on their faces, simple. But I have to leave.
This will be a good memory in his memory.

The entrance examination came out in mid October. Only Zhang Fan and Li Hui were
admitted to the county hospital. This time, old Zou was sad again. Because the
conditions he set were too low and there were too many people to recruit, more than
20 people were admitted at once, and only Zhang Fan and Li Hui had to leave. He was
so angry that he dropped all his cups. Maybe it's different from quark County,
everything is not going well.

As soon as the grades came down, the enrollment notice followed. At the beginning of
November, I have to go to the hospital and report to the D county hospital. I know that
Zhang Fan and Li Hui are going to leave. In particular, Zhang Fan has a good
popularity in surgery and is going to the largest hospital in the city. In the future, I may
ask him for help, so I was invited to dinner. In the surgery department, the first
Department of surgery and the emergency department, one field a day. Shi Lei also
had a meal with Zhang Fan in private. It's impossible not to eat. On the last day,
waierke wrapped up the largest box in the hotel of quark County Hotel. Nur, tuxun and
Shi Lei all attended. Put a bunch of new college students under control!

When Zhang Fan comes to the hotel for dinner, the fat manager will definitely come to
propose a toast. Results after the toast, it was reported to Tang Jingjing. Zhang Fan
was leaving, and the county hospital was having a farewell party. As soon as Tang
Jingjing knew it, Dong Hua knew it. After a little meditation, she decided to attend
Zhang Fan's farewell party. Tang Jingjing went to the front station in advance. Shi Lei
was surprised and the heavy table reopened.



When Dong Hua came, Zou Pingshan followed him. Now he is smart. Each
department has its own small ears. The participation of leaders has stirred up the
simple friendship of colleagues. Zhang Fan couldn't drink. After Dong Hua came, no
one dared to persuade Zhang Fan's wine. Shi Lei understood: no wonder! Batu is as
careful as a thief. He turned out to be a member of the Standing Committee!

"I don't stand up for justice. I didn't notice when I had to leave. It seems that I didn't
take me as a friend." At this level of banquet, no one dared to persuade Dong Hua to
drink. Tang Jingjing was also happy and relaxed, so she began to find Zhang Fan's
trouble.

"No, it's just a few days after my grades. My colleagues invite me to dinner every day.
I can't drink enough. I'll get drunk when I go. If you hadn't come today, I might have
gone down. Besides, it's not far to go to the tea vegetable market. "

"Well, I'll let you go this time. The leader knows you're leaving and specially comes to
see you off. You have a lot of face."

"Thank you for your care, sister Tang."

"Duplicity. Don't leave after dinner. The leader has something to say to you." Tang
Jingjing saw that Dong Hua got up. She also got up and started quickly.

After sending Kang Hua away, old Zou and Shi Lei understood. Shi Lei understood
who Zhang Fan went to see a doctor after work some time ago. Old Zou understood
why Dong Hua cleaned him up. Their tone towards Zhang Fan has changed.

"We have only worked together for a few days, and Dr. Zhang is leaving. But it's good.
The city is not far from the county. We should come here more in the future. This is
always your home, and when it's inconvenient in the city hospital, just say, "I've been
in the city hospital for more than 20 years, and I can help a little." Old Zou's kind tone.
He once wore small shoes for Zhang Fan. If he had known this situation, he would
definitely offer Zhang Fan as a Buddhist niche. Now have a better attitude and strength.
I hope I can reduce my hatred for him.

"Brother, it's good to go to the superior hospital. If you need anything in the future,
you can call directly. As the vice president, I don't care, but I still have some rights and
report some invoices. There is no motor (trouble). " Shi Lei is one with high EQ,
which is slightly lower than Batu.

"Brother, when you stand firm, I'll go over and follow you."

"Teacher, next time I come to ask your sister-in-law to make a note for you. I'm



ashamed that I haven't had a meal at home for so long." It was Lao Chen who had a
chaotic relationship. He took Zhang Fan's hand and was very grateful. Tears swirled in
his eyes.
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